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Employees who believe they have been exposed to COVID-19 at work, or 
who are diagnosed with COVID-19, may pursue workers' compensation 
claims for post-exposure testing or the treatment of the disease and 
related periods of disability. Such claims will be governed by the workers' 
compensation or occupational disease laws of the state of employment. A 
couple of general principles apply.

First, for disease claims, workers' compensation laws usually require that 
the employee prove the disease arose out of and in the course and scope 
of employment. Often, the statutes include additional requirements that the 
employee prove the disease was uniquely related to the hazards of his 
employment, or that the employment increased the risk of exposure to the 
disease. As a result, transmission of a communicable disease like COVID-
19 among employees is likely not to be covered by workers' compensation, 
as the disease is not uniquely related to any occupation or industry. 
However, employees in healthcare, emergency response or retail 
pharmaceutical fields may have stronger claims because interacting with 
sick individuals may be part of their duties.

Second, employees who believe they have been exposed to COVID-19 in 
the workplace may file workers' compensation claims for the cost of 
testing, even if not diagnosed with the disease. Some states do not 
address the costs of testing when the employee is not diagnosed with the 
disease. Other states will cover the costs of testing as long as the 
employee can prove a work-related exposure.

Ultimately, employees will be required to prove it is more likely than not 
that any exposure is work-related and they acquired the disease from a 
work-related exposure, rather than some other source.

This publication is designed to provide general information on pertinent 
legal topics. The statements made are provided for educational purposes 
only. They do not constitute legal or financial advice nor do they 
necessarily reflect the views of Holland & Hart LLP or any of its attorneys 
other than the author(s). This publication is not intended to create an 
attorney-client relationship between you and Holland & Hart LLP. 
Substantive changes in the law subsequent to the date of this publication 
might affect the analysis or commentary. Similarly, the analysis may differ 
depending on the jurisdiction or circumstances. If you have specific 
questions as to the application of the law to your activities, you should 
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seek the advice of your legal counsel.


